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Dear Head Teacher/Principal, 
 
I am writing regarding the borough’s School Nursing offer and hope that this will 
prove helpful in clarifying what the service offers and how we hope to further develop 
it. 
 
The mainstream School Nursing team forms part of the wider 0-19 service, which also 
includes Health Visiting. The service is commissioned by the Local Authority’s Public 
Health commissioning team and works with maintained schools as well as offering 
some provision to academies. 
 
A separate Specialist School Nursing team is commissioned by the North Central 
London Clinical Commissioning Group (NCL CCG). This service primarily works with 
Special Schools. 
 
In October 2020, as part of a re-commissioning exercise, provision of the mainstream 
School Nursing service transferred from Barnet, Enfield & Haringey Mental Health 
Trust (BEH-MHT) to North Middlesex University Hospital (NMUH). The Specialist 
School Nursing team remains with BEH-MHT. 
 
Under previous arrangements, the service had offered safeguarding support and the 
National Childhood Measurement Programme (NCMP) to all schools in Enfield; 
however, some elements were not available to academies. 
 
As part of the re-commissioning arrangements, I am pleased to be able to inform you 
that in addition to this, the service is now offering its training programme to 
academies, which includes: 

• Asthma training 

• Epi-pen usage 

• Epilepsy medication administration 
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Furthermore, the commissioning team will be reaching out to all schools in the coming 
months to consult with you on the effectiveness of the service and what else it could 
provide. 
 
I hope you find this information helpful. If you do have any further questions in the 
meantime, please contact the borough’s Service Manager for Children & Public Health 
Commissioning: 
andrew.lawrence@enfield.gov.uk 
 
Service requests should continue to be made directly to the School Nursing service at: 
northmid.cedarsn@nhs.net 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
 
 
 
 

Peter Nathan 
Director of Education 
 

  

 
IMPORTANT – Enfield residents should register for an online Enfield Connected account. Enfield Connected puts many 

Council services in one place, speeds up your payments and saves you time – to set up your account today go to 
www.enfield.gov.uk/connected 
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